
             
                                                    
 

CROSS CREEK SCHOOL 
SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING 

SEPTMEBER 6, 2018 
 
 
 
The SAC meeting of September 6, 2018 was held in the front office conference room.  In attendance 
were the following:  
 
 

Peg Lesch, SAC Co-Chair 
Colleen Stearn, Principal 
Martha Adams, Non-Instructional 
John Peterson, BTU Steward 
Reyes Miranda, High School Student 
Delcobre Markiet, Middle School Student 
Deputy Willard Miller, Community Rep. 
Natalia Wagner, Secretary 

 
 
 

I. WELCOME 
 
Ms. Lesch called the meeting to order at 3:10 P.M.  Those in attendance were welcomed, packets 
were distributed, and introductions were made.     
 
 

II.  REVIEW MINUTES OF MAY 3, 2018 MEETING 
 

The minutes where reviewed and a motion was made to accept the minutes as typed by Reyes 
Miranda and seconded by Martha Adams. 
 
 
 

III.   SIP INITIATIVES 
 
 
PROFESSIONAL LEARNING COMMUNITIES: 
 
Colleen Stearn informed that PCL groups will be formed next Friday September 14, 2018.  She 
explained that a facilitator will be elected for each group. 
 



 
 
 

SAC MEETING 
          SEPTEMBER 6, 2018 
          PAGE 2 
 

 
LITERACY INITIATIVES: 
 
Ms. Stearn also informed that i-Ready will be used as our baseline diagnostics. Data Chats will be 
set up and developed with teachers.  
 
Ms. Benitez is helping with the Elementary curriculum and Mr. Lester is working with the Middle 
and High school teams. 
 
 

IV.   SAC COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP UPDATES / INSTALLATION OF 
OFFICERS 

 
New officers and members were nominated to replace staff members no longer at our school. They 
are as follows; 
 

Lisa Green – SAC Co-Chair 
Michael Brennan -Teacher 

Natalia Wagner – SAC Secretary 
 

The replacement officers were voted upon and were elected by unanimous vote.  
 
Leslie Adams no longer attends and will be deleted from the Committee Membership. 
 
 
 

V.   INSTALLATION OF NEW OFFICERS 
 
Installation of officers was unanimously accepted. 
 
 
 

VI.   SAC / SAF BY-LAWS 
 

Ms. Lesch reviewed the By-Laws from last year and reviewed them. A motion to accept the By-
Laws was made by Mr. Peterson and seconded by Deputy Miller.  
 
All voted in favor of these By-Laws. 
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VII.   ACCOUNTABILITY FUNDS – FIELD TRIPS 
LENS CRAFTERS – BUS 

SAFETY PATROL / TAC – TRIP BUS 
 

 
A motion was made and passed to spend $1,850 for the Motor Coach for the end of the year 
Behavioral Reinforcement Trip held by Safety Patrols & TAC in May.  Safety Patrols and TAC 
clubs involvement directly effects our SAC goals by enhancing student achievement, increasing time 
spent in classes and encouraging positive school behaviors while fostering academic excellence. 
 
 

VIII.   PRINCIPAL UPDATES 
 

Ms. Stearn was happy to announce that about 45 parents showed up to Open House and it went very 
well. Ms. Stearn also made the following announcements:   
 
Ms. Jaramillo will start working on adjusting classroom sizes, mainly for the High School classes.  
 
Clinical teams will be working with teachers, staff and students for anti-bullying and dating violence 
prevention. 
 
FSA score reports will be sent home with interims. 
 
There is still a vacant position for a Media Specialist. 
 
On a final note, Ms. Stearn gave special thanks to our Safety Team for increasing the school’s safety 
along with gate supervision, to the Clerical Team for adjusting to the new processes of the Single 
Point Entry room and for exemplary Code Red drills. 
 
 
  

IX.   NEW BUSINESS 
 

No new business was discussed during the meeting. 
 
Mr. Peterson motioned to adjurn the meeting and was seconded by Delcobre Markiet. 
 
The meeting was adjourning at 3:40 P.M. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
CROSS CREEK SCHOOL 

SCHOOL ADVISORY FORUM MEETING 
SEPTEMBER 6, 2018 

 
 

The SAF meeting of September 6, 2018 was not held due to the fact that there were no parents 
present. 
 
 
 
 
 


